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TO: Board of Supervisors 
 

FROM: Travis Seawards, Deputy Director, Development Review Division 
 
STAFF CONTACT:  Steve Conner, Planner, (805) 568-2081  
  
DATE: April 25, 2024 
 
HEARING DATE: May 7, 2024 
 
RE:  Sanford Appeal, Case No. 23APL-00021, of the Montecito Planning 

Commission Approval of the Music Academy of the West Revised 
Conditional Use Permit, Case Nos. 21RVP-00000-00109 and 21CDP-
00000-129 

 1070 Fairway Drive, Montecito 
 
 
INTRODUCTION 
 
An appeal (Case No. 23APL-00021) of the Montecito Planning Commission’s approval of the 
Music Academy of the West Revised Conditional Use Permit (Case Nos. 21RVP-00000-00109 and 
21CDP-00000-00129) was submitted to the Clerk of the Board on April 14, 2023. The appeal 
package included an appeal letter with three appeal issues. Subsequently, on April 25, 2024, an 
additional appeal letter, dated June 8, 2023, was brought to P&D’s attention. The letter, which 
includes new information, was never transmitted to either the Clerk of the Board or to P&D staff. 
Therefore, P&D staff requests that the appeal be dropped from the May 7, 2024, hearing agenda 
to allow staff time to review the new information and provide a full response to the Board. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1. Drop the item, Case No. 23APL-00021, from the hearing agenda of May 7, 2024. 
 
 
Attachments: 

1. Appeal Letter dated June 8, 2023 
 
Cc: Case File (to Planner) 
 Hearing Support 

 

COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 

MEMORANDUM 












































